

Headteacher: Mr G Green

May 2025

Dear Parent / Carer

As we draw ever closer to exam season it is important that students put 100% of their focus on their upcoming exams.

#### **Mock Exams**

Year 12 Level 2 students have completed their mock exams. Many of the students arrived on time, with the correct equipment and having a positive attitude. We congratulate them on this. Students have shown a strong commitment to their studies, using their revision timetables and using the sixth form study room from 8am to 5pm. Please remind your child that they must not take a mobile phone or watch into the exam hall as this can lead to serious consequences such as being disqualified from the exam. Further information can be found here:

## **Exam Revision and Work Experience**

As mentioned in the previous letter, Level 2 students were given the option to reduce their work experience hours and attend sixth form on Thursday to revise and complete their HPQ. It is important that students use the whole day to revise and practise answering exam questions. Level 2 students' final day at work experience will be Friday 23rd May.

### **Leaving Dates**

To support our students to meet their potential and get the best grades possible, students must attend all lessons in their subjects until the date of their last exam. The final GCSE re-sit exam will be 11<sup>th</sup> June, therefore students last date with us will be.

Students will need to complete a leavers form for us to keep a record of their leaving dates.

## **Next Steps**

As we approach the final term of the level 2 course it is important that students are thinking about their next steps. All students have had a careers meeting to advise them on their college and apprenticeship applications. Students should be making applications to courses now. If students want to stay on and complete their A Levels with us, they will need to complete an application form and pass their GCSE English, and Maths resits at a grade 4 or higher and complete the Higher Project Qualification.

# **Dates for your diary**

7th May to 11<sup>th</sup> June: Re-sit exam dates 11<sup>th</sup> June: Final day for Level 2 students



Headteacher: Mr G Green

Thank you for your continued support. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact your child's form tutor or the Sixth Form Team.

Sixth Form Administrator: <u>i.harvey@fakenhamacademy.org</u>
Sixth Form Pastoral Lead: <u>s.marshall@fakenhamacademy.org</u>
Head of Sixth Form: <u>l.marshall-smith@fakenhamacademy.org</u>

Yours faithfully

Mrs Marshall-Smith

Lolahall Frish

Assistant Headteacher-Head of Sixth Form